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CALENDAR   
 
January, 2008 
   19—Board Meeting 
      8:30AM—Museum 
      Board Election—9 AM 
(Open to all Current Paid        
   Museum Members) 
 
February, 2008 
FOUNDERS DAY BANQUET 
    Sat, Feb. 2, 2008—6PM 
    Bell Tower Club, Bkfld 
  14-  Board Meeting 
    8:30AM—Museum 
 
March, 2008 
    15—Board Meeting 
     8:30AM—Museum 
 
April 19th, 2008 
Warbirds In Action Air Show 
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   It’s time to make reservations for the Annual Founder’s Day Banquet to 
be held at the Bell Tower Club on Truxtun Avenue in Bakersfield on Sat-
urday, Feb. 2, 2008.  Our guests will be Bryan Allen and Sam Duran of 
the Gossamer Condor team which won the Kramer prize of $70,000 by 
completing a human-powered flight over a prescribed figure-8 course.        

     The successful flight was completed on August 23, 
1977 right here at Minter Field, Shafter, CA.  A new 
Museum display is being prepared now. 
    The original Gossamer Condor hangs in the Smith-
sonian in Washington D.C. between the X-15 rocket 
plane and the Wright Flier. 
    Make your reservations using the form on Page 4. 
(Or visit our website: www.minterfieldairmuseum.com. 
You may send payment now, or pay at the door.  We 
just need to know how many and what your menu 
choices are.  See you there for a great evening. 
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       The year 2007 is over - the Museum made some giant strides.  The reno-
vation of the building was a monumental project, and the Museum has never 
looked better.  The staff deserves a standing ovation.   
       We have more to accomplish in the coming year.  Here are just a few:  
January 19 Board Elections: The first board meeting of the year, we hold 
elections for 4 of the board seats, and then elect officers for the year.  All paid 
members are eligible to vote.  The elections start at 9 AM.    
Finish Kitchen and Conference Room: Plans to re-do the kitchen are under-
way, and the adjoining room has been dubbed the Conference Room. Our vi-
sion is to use the room for meetings, with a conference table.  Several desks 
will give staff members room to work.  We have several computers ready to go. 
Finish North Room Library: The walls and ceilings are covered, carpeting is 
down, and the fireplace is there.  We need to figure out shelving for all of our 
books and our Video Library.  Lighting, tables and chairs are also needed. 
Finish Restoration of Vehicles: The 1945 GMAC Fire Truck is being re-
assembled after major undercarriage work.  Our 1940 Plymouth Staff Car is 
being prepped for a new paint job, as is the trailer for our Ford jeep. 
Re-Activate the Gift Shop: We need to find a manager for the Gift Shop - it’s 
a profit center that needs guidance. We want to put an E-Bay store on-line.  
We are missing the boat. 

New Year Brings New Projects & Goals 

II 

Founder’s Day Banquet - Make Reservations Now



 The Left Seat by Jim Whitehead, C.O.B. 
      

HAPPY NEW YEAR  
 
 
The Minter Field Air Museum Board wishes all the members 
and friends of  the Museum a healthy and prosperous 2008. 
 
In the November 2007 issue of  the Snap Roll II, The Right Seat 
by Dean Craun, Vice-Chairman of  the Board, presented an ex-
cellent description of  some of  the many Museum projects that 

are presently active. Also in 2008 we will focus on returning two original Minter 
Field buildings to become part of  the Museum. They will provide much needed 
storage for our artifacts plus additional space for display and community pro-
grams.  
 
Our 2007 Air Explorer program was a success. However, 80% of  last years Ex-
plorers graduated from high school with almost all of  them attending either a 2 
year or 4 year college. There are now openings for students from age 14-18. 
For information contact me at 661-837-1551 or Ann Strader at 661-746-2489.    
 
The Museums Five Year Strategic Plan establishes that each year there will be 
three main areas of  endeavor, Flourish, Organization and Education. The 
Board will hold an annual offsite meeting in February to design and implement 
programs for 2008 based upon those three main areas.    
 
Flourish must be a major program in 2008. Normally, Flourish entails fundrais-
ing, marketing, community programs and membership. In the latter part of  
2007, the Museum partnered with community organizations in their programs 
and hosted their events at the Museum. These type activities should be greatly 
expanded and will be discussed at length during our offsite.          

 
YOU are one of  our best sources for suggestions to improve our Museum, its 
operations and programs. Please contact the Board through email, call the Mu-
seum and leave a message or call one of  the Board members. We need and de-
sire your input!  
 
The Board is very pleased with the accomplishments of  
2007 and is confident that through your support, we will at-
tain the ambitious goals established for 2008. 
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 Gossamer Condor Flies at Minter Field 1977 with Bryan Allen Power 

 Museum Board Members Dig It:  Don Westfahl, Dave 
Patterson, Gary Ebel, Scott Fieber, Fred Evenson and 

Steve Manning—It’s been a long time coming! 

 Herman Ruddell( MFAD), Don Westfahl (MFAM) ,Jerry 
Ezell (MFAD), Jim Whitehead (MFAM),) Kathy Prout 

(Mayor, Shafter), Tom Eichman (Colombo Construction). 

Museum Breaks Ground For New Hangar 

 1945 GMC Fire Truck   Then  —     and  —    Now —Back on it’s 



PAGE 4  Make Reservations for the February Banquet— 
You May Pay Now or Pay at the Door    
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Minter Field History 
   From Snap Roll Dated Sept. 23, 1943 - A Major Promotion for Minter Field 
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     As the New Year dawns, we send out a call for members to renew their annual 
memberships.  Your annual dues are the lifeblood of this all-volunteer Museum.  We 
need over $8,000 a year just to keep the doors of the Museum open.  This covers our 
monthly operating costs: office supplies, postage, insurance, maintenance costs, utili-
ties.  It also pays for rent for hangars and storage, printing and mailing costs, and 
other day-to-day expenses.  This does not include any of our special projects. 
     If you are not a current member, please take this opportunity to lend your support 
to this living WW II artifact and it’s volunteers.  We have many levels of participation.  
You can lend your personal validation to the efforts to keep alive the history of Minter 
Field as a WW II pilot training center.  We also commemorate the “Greatest Genera-
tion” who gave so much of themselves so America could continue to lead the world.  
We take our roll of keeping history alive for young and old alike very seriously.  

Support The Museum by Renewing Your Membership 

New Photos From Warbirds In Action 2007 
Courtesy of Photographer Anthony Taylor (www.warbirdfotos.com)  

Tiger’s Strega—A Thing of Beauty Kent Carlomagno’s Yak-11 “Blyak Moose” 

Chuck Wentworth’s Corsair Waves Hello A Gaggle of Mustangs  
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 MEMBERSHIP– Join or Renew Now for 2008   



  Tail-Spin 
     Café  

 
211 Aviation St 

Minter Field 
(Next to the  

  District  Office) 
    
        Monday - Friday     
                 7A-2P 

    Weekly and Daily 
Specials 

  
 Good Food 
Great Prices 

        The Air Show Committee is moving ahead for this year’s air 
show. Here are just a few of the things we’re working on: 
Air Show Theme: We are targeting a very historic theme, but until we 
get a couple more firm commitments, we’ll hold off on promotion. 
Pilot Invitations: Invitations are out to several hundred pilots;  We 
have confirmations from over 40 already, plus aerobatics and sky div-
ing performers.  Fuel prices will be a major factor again this year. 
Marketing: The search for sponsors for the show is a top priority. The 
more we can raise before the show, the more returns to the Museum. 
Ramp: The ramp crew is fabricating all new rope stanchions for 
crowd control.  We are also working on new barricades that we could 
make ourselves, but rent out to other organizations for events. 
Volunteers: If you would like to help our all-volunteer staff with the air 
show, contact the Museum.  We could use a Volunteer Coordinator. 
Fuel Truck:  Awhile back, Eddie Van Fossen donated a 1960s vin-
tage fuel truck.  Our motor pool is working hard to get it back in full 
pumping condition for the air show.  It will be a great asset in getting 
fuel to all the aircraft in a timely manner.  
FAA & Military paperwork:  You would be surprised at how much 
work it is to put on an air show.  Airspace must be approved by the 
FAA for aerobatics; military aircraft must have clearance to appear. 

We’re on the Web 

Phone: 661-393-0291 
Fax: 661-393-3296 

Email: 
MFAM@MinterFieldAirMuseum.com 

  Non-Profit Org 
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 Bakersfield, CA 
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 Shafter Airport 
401 Vultee St.  

 PO Box 445 
Shafter, CA  93263 

www.MinterFieldAirMuseum.com 

Address Service Requested 

Air Show April 19th Planning Well Underway 
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